Coopérative Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc.

821 Notre-dame Street
Hydro Embrun Embrun, ON
Inc KOA 1WA1

September 29, 2011

Ms. Kirstin Walli

Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319

2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Re: Delay in Filing 2012 IRM Application EB-2011-0172

Dear Ms. Walli:

Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc. is scheduled to file an IRM application for 2012 Electricity
Distribution Rates and remains committed to submitting a complete application that conforms to
the most recent filing requirements issued by the Board.

Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc.’s explanation for the delay is related to Account 1562 review by
Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc.’s chartered accountants.

In order to prepare a thorough application Cooperative Hydro Embrun Inc., sincerely regrets that
we will not be able to meet the September 30, 2011 filing deadline. Cooperative Hydro Embrun
Inc. will continue to work diligently to submit the application at the earliest possible date but no
later than October 14, 2011.

Yours Truly,

Benoit Lamarche

General Manager



